
Submitter: Joseph Wheeler 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

The State of Oregon's mail in voting practice should be held up as a model for how 

voting is done fairly and efficiently for a State in the United States. Mail in voting 

encourages the largest turnout possible, allows disabled or working families the 

chance to vote without discomfort or taking time off from work and provides tracking 

of your ballot to make sure it is counted. There are adequate drop boxes available or 

the ballot can be mailed. This is a system that has served Oregon well for many 

years. Attempts to undermine this system are purely meant to disenfranchise voters 

and make it harder for under represented voices to be heard. I strongly recommend a 

vote against SD210 and I will not support a representative who votes for this bill. 


